Kenya Evangelical Mission
Elections update 10/18/2017
From Lois Osborne

Greetings- Here is an elections update. | know that people are wondering how things are going
on in Kenya since the election results were annulled in August. They have actually gotten worse
since the last update. The opposition leaders have resigned and left the country, but they have
encouraged their followers to step up the demonstrations from three days to five each week.
So now there is chaos in several major Kenyan cities and the demonstrators are being tear
gassed, beaten, and water cannoned. The shops and businesses have to close and the
economy is suffering. We are limited to where we can go and what we can do so it is hard to
get things done. We also don’t want the new van or car stoned or people injured. The ICC is
talking of arresting the leaders for crimes against humanity for the people injured or killed
during these demonstrations. Again, we are safe, but pray for the safety of those in other
areas. A new election is scheduled for October 26.

On another note, Paul Willy, a son, Reverend, pastor, and board member recently had a slight
stroke and has also been diagnosed with Parkinson’s. Now he has also been diagnosed with
diabetes. The cost of his medicine is very high so we are asking people to sponsor him for

$100 per month total. You can give all or part. He is a very great soul winner and evangelist.

As your temperatures drop, ours are climbing as rainy season is on the way and the humidity
rises. Let us know how to pray for you and your church too.

Blessings- Lois, Shad, and the Kenyan Board.

Like our Facebook page @kem.uaem



